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DEPUTY SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 

1010 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1010 

The Honorable Richard J. Durbin 
Chairman 
Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

APR 1 5 2014 

The Department has prepared the enclosed sequester report, titled "Estimated Impacts of 
Sequestration-Level Funding." In his rollout speech, Secretary Hagel spoke of our detailed plan 
should sequestration return in Fiscal Year 2016 and beyond. This report will provide you data 
from that plan, and allow a fuller understanding of the choices that the Department will face 
should it be restricted by the funding caps established in the Budget Control Act of2011 (BCA). 

The report makes clear the impacts the Department would face in having to operate at the · 
sequestration levels. It also documents the significant cuts to forces, modernization, and 
readiness that would be required at those levels. Reviewing these cuts illustrates the additional 
warfighting risk the Department will incur if the automatic reductions of the BCA persist. The 
Department will continue to review and refine our plans as conditions warrant. 

Similar letters forwarding this report are being provided to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

cc: 
The Honorable Thad Cochran 
Vice Chairman 

Sincerely, 

0 



The Honorable Carl Levin 
Chairman 

DEPUTY SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
1 010 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1010 

Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

APR 1 5 2014 

The Department has prepared the enclosed sequester report, titled "Estimated Impacts of 
Sequestration-Level Funding." In his rollout speech, Secretary Hagel spoke of our detailed plan 
should sequestration return in Fiscal Year 2016 and beyond. This report will provide you data 
from that plan, and allow a fuller understanding of the choices that the Department will face 
should it be restricted by the funding caps established in the Budget Control Act of2011 (BCA). 

The report makes clear the impacts the Department would face in having to operate at the 
sequestration levels. It also documents the significant cuts to forces, modernization, and 
readiness that would be required at those levels. Reviewing these cuts illustrates the additional 
warfighting risk the Department will incur if the automatic reductions of the BCA persist. The 
Department will continue to review and refine our plans as conditions warrant. 

Similar letters forwarding this report are being provided to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

cc: 
The Honorable James M. Inhofe 
Ranking Member 

0 



DEPUTY SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
1 010 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1010 

The Honorable Rodney P. Frelinghuysen 
Chairman 
Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

APR 1 5 2014 

The Department has prepared the enclosed sequester report, titled "Estimated Impacts of 
Sequestration-Level Funding." In his rollout speech, Secretary Hagel spoke of our detailed plan 
should sequestration return in Fiscal Year 2016 and beyond. This report will provide you data 
from that plan, and allow a fuller understanding of the choices that the Department will face 
should it be restricted by the funding caps established in the Budget Control Act of2011 (BCA). 

The report makes clear the impacts the Department would face in having to operate at the . 
sequestration levels. It also documents the significant cuts to forces, modernization, and 
readiness that would be required at those levels. Reviewing these cuts illustrates the additional 
warfighting risk the Department will incur if the automatic reductions of the BCA persist. The 
Department will continue to review and refine our plans as conditions warrant. 

Similar letters forwarding this report are being provided to the other congressional 
defense committees. 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

cc: 
The Honorable Peter J. Visclosky 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

0 
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DEPUTY SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
1 01 0 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-1010 

The Honorable Howard P. "Buck" McKeon 
Chairman 
Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House ofRepresentatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

APR 1 5 2014 

The Department has prepared the enclosed sequester report, titled "Estimated Impacts of 
Sequestration-Level Funding." In his rollout speech, Secretary Hagel spoke of our detailed plan 
should sequestration return in Fiscal Year 2016 and beyond. This report will provide you data 
from that plan, and allow a fuller understanding of the choices that the Department will face 
should it be restricted by the funding caps established in the Budget Control Act of2011 (BCA). 

The report makes clear the impacts the Department would face in having to operate at the 
sequestration levels. It also documents the significant cuts to forces, modernization, and 
readiness that would be required at those levels. Reviewing these cuts illustrates the additional 
warfighting risk the Department will incur if the automatic reductions of the BCA persist. The 
Department will continue to review and refine our plans as conditions warrant. 

Similar letters forwarding this report are being provided to the other congressio.nal 
defense committees. 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

cc: 
The Honorable Adam Smith 
Ranking Member 

Sincerely, 

0 


